

May 3, 2012

Andrew Heath Renew Growing Greener 130 Locust Street Suite 200 Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Mr. Heath,

It has come to our attention that Delaware Riverkeeper Network is listed as an organization that supports the Renew Growing Greener Program. We are listed on the Renew Growing Greener website. Please immediately remove any reference to Delaware Riverkeeper Network from any and all lists and databases that you maintain.

Delaware Riverkeeper Network does not support or want to be in any way associated with the Renew Growing Greener Program. We consider the support that Renew Growing Greener has given to HB1950 and Act 13 to be unconscionable and we reject any and all actions that your organization has taken in this regard. We consider Act 13 to be one of the worst pieces of legislation to ever be adopted by the Pennsylvania Legislature. We abhor the preemption of municipal zoning and rights, the weakening of environmental provisions in the Pennsylvania Oil and Gas Act, the stifling of the medical community regarding disclosure of chemicals used in drilling and hydraulic fracturing that impact their patients' health, lack of tracking of health impacts from gas drilling and the disgraceful inadequacy of Act 13 in addressing the economic and short and long term environmental and community costs of natural gas development in the State. We are a plaintiff in litigation to overturn Act 13 based on its unconstitutionality. We certainly do not want our name associated with your organization. We consider it crucial that Delaware Riverkeeper Network's name be removed immediately from your databases, website, and email lists, etc.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Maya van Rossum the Delaware Riverkeeper Tracy Carluccio Deputy Director

**DELAWARE RIVERKEEPER NETWORK** 925 Canal Street, Suite 370 I Bristol, PA 19007

Office: (215) 369-1188 fax: (215)369-1181 drn@delawareriverkeeper.org www.delawareriverkeeper.org